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HELP NEEDED   -  SEPTEMBER 28 
     The Fun Bunch is in need of help for the 
Shrimp Feed.  They are needing a club member 
who would be willing to order and pick up the 
beverages and deliver them to Izaak Walton 
EARLY on the morning of the event (Sept 28) and put them 
in the big electric cooler so they are cold by 5:30 p.m. 
     Marc Jaccard will provide a list of beverages and the ven-
dor contact information. The total load is a few cases -- 
enough to fit in a small SUV.   
     If you are a member of Izaak Walton it would be a bonus 
(but not necessary)... then there wouldn't be any chance of get-
ting hassled at the gate to the park.   
     If you have always wanted to be a "member" of The Fun 
Bunch, now is your chance! Please contact Marc Jaccard as 
soon as possible. His email address is jaccarws@shentel.net.   

Aug 24 -  Board Meeting GW Hotel, 6 pm 
Sept 16 & 17 Apple Harvest Festival 
Sept 28  -  Shrimp Feed, no noon meeting 
Oct 2  -  Rotary Golf Tournament 
Nov 2  -  Awards Night, GW Hotel, no noon meeting 
Nov 23  -  Thanksgiving, No Meeting 
Dec 14- Holiday Social at WCC, no noon meeting (evening event) 
Dec 21 Evans Home Christmas Party WCC (pizza lunch) 
Dec 28 Holiday Break - no noon meeting no meeting 

TODAY          
     DISTRICT GOVERNOR Dick Ray will provide an over-
view of what's going on within the district and elsewhere.   

ROTARY 4-WAY TEST  
1. Is it the TRUTH? 
2.  Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
3. Will it build GOOD WILL and BETTER  
 FRIENDSHIPS? 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

Clarke County - Wednesday Lunch  - Berryville Presbyterian Church  -  Noon 

Charles Town   - Tuesday Lunch - Jefferson Hospital  - 12:15 pm 

Frederick County  - Tuesday Breakfast  - Westminster Canterbury  - 7:30 am 
Front Royal   - Friday Lunch - Houlihan’s - Noon 

Hagerstown   - Wednesday Lunch - Venice Inn  - 12:15 pm 

Leesburg     - Thursday Evening - Rivercreek Country Club -  6:00 pm 

 

New Market  - Wednesday Lunch  -The Shenvalle  - 12:10 pm 

Purcellville  - Thursday - Bethany United Methodist Church  - 7:00 am 

Strasburg   - Tuesday Noon  -  Strasburg Moose Lodge -  Noon 
Warren Co. (was Linden)  - Wednesday Breakfast, Mom’s Country Kitchen  - 7:00 am 

Warrenton - Thursday Lunch  - Stoneridge Events Center  -  12:15 pm 

Woodstock - Wednesday Lunch - Woodstock Moose Lodge  - 12:05 pm 

OUR PROGRAM LAST WEEK 

     Our club now has a 100% participation in the Paul 
Harris Fellow program.  Past District Governor Chris 
Runyon was on hand to present our club with a banner and 
to hand out medals to our newest Paul Harris Fellows.      
     This currently makes us the only club in the district 
to reach 100% PH participation.  Thank all of you for  
giving to this worthy part of the foundation.  Below are the 
most recent PH members.  This effort was in no small part 
made possible by Conrad’s points that he donated prior to 
his passing and other anonymous members who contribut-
ed to the matching program.  The money will go a long 
way to eliminating Polio in the world.  

MULTIPLE PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 

NEW PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 

! CARL ESTERHAY, CALLY FITZWATER, MELISSA FORTNER, WILSON GILBERT, JAIME KARALIS,   

DAVID KELLY, TODD LILLY, ALLISON LOWERY, DEBIE PARRISH, SUE SCARBOROUGH, JEANNIE SHILEY,  

JENNIFER STANFORD, SHANE WAGONER, RIDGE WHITE 

CHRIS LEWIS, CARY CLATOR, SVEN HLYWIAK 



 Turning in a Make-up?  
Please make sure to complete 
all information, including your 
name, the event or club attend-
ed, date attended and date 
making-up on all make-cards 
and slips submitted. Make-ups 
can also be submitted online at 
winchesterrotary.com under 
Member Login. 

Make-ups* (Date & Function Attended) 
Jenny Baker – 8/10 – PR Committee Meeting 
Jeffrey Barbour – 7/27 – Family Picnic Prep 
Jean Barch – 6/26 – Rummage Sale 
Bill Bennett – 7/14 – Front Royal 
Nancy Davis – 8/2 Frederick Co Fair 
Brian Hester – 7/13 – Golf Committee Meeting 
John Huddy – 7/13 – Golf Committee Meeting 
Pat Kofalt – 8/2 – Frederick Co Fair 
Paul Magness – 7/27 – Board Meeting 
Kit Molden – 8/3 – Family Picnic 
Kent Mull – 8/2 – Frederick Co Fair 
Chuck Peterson – 8/10 – PR Committee Meeting 
Nadine Pottinga – 8/10 – PR Committee Meeting 
Tootie Rinker – 7/17 – Apple Harvest Meeting 
Roy Schwarz – 8/1 – Frederick Co 
Irv Shendow – 8/1 – Frederick Co 
Jonathan Snowden – 6/29 – International Affair 
John Tyson – 8/1 – PR Committee Meeting 
Kelly Wolfe – 8/8 – Golf Committee Meeting 
Ryan Zelaski – 7/13 – Golf Committee Meeting 

OUR LAST DRAWING 
     John Copenhaver took home $19 in our last draw-
ing but missed the jackpot when he drew the three of 
clubs.  Today our jackpot begins at $98. 

 

HEALTH REPORT 
     Libba reports that Bob Edwards suffered a fall and hit his 

head.  It is not a serious injury but enough so that Bob was 

unable to join us for lunch.  Cards and calls to Bob would be 

appreciated.  On a happy note David Kent’s family welcomed 

a new baby boy to the Kent household, congratulations Da-

vid! 
 

HEALTH TIP 

     Peaches!  Peaches offer a variety of 

health boosts including fiber, nutrients 

known to fight breast cancer cells, heart dis-

ease and macular degeneration.  Peaches are 

also good for you complexion and an effective wrinkle reduc-

er.  The pit is not healthy to eat as it contains cyanide.   

 
GOLF TOURNAMENT 

     Brian Hester reported that there are just one 

or two spots left for major sponsors for the Oc-

tober 2nd golf tournament.  They are still look-

ing for hole sponsors so see Brian if you are interested.   

     AND, remember, you don’t have to be a golfer to 

help.  If you would like to get involved with the Golf 

Tournament, see Don Louque, III.   

 President           Julia Connell 
 President-Elect  Paul Magness
  Secretary     Cary  Claytor  
 Treasurer     Dick Kent 
                     

BOARD OF DIRECTORS             
 2016-2019   Jenny Baker, Jamie Karalis, Kent Mull , Jonathan Snowden 
 2015-2018  Jean Barch, Tom W. Byrd, Roy Schwartz,  Ed White 
 2017-2020  Paul Frank, John Lamanna, Libba Pendleton, Dave Smith   

 

 IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT  -  Scott Arthur 
 

Cog Wheel Staff: Jenny Baker, Belinda Barbour, Mary Braun, Paul Burkholder,  

Tom W. Byrd, Sharen Gromling, Don Karolyi, Tom Maccubbin, Chuck Peterson,   

Sue Rich, Gene Schultz, Dave Smith, Steve Straight 
 

Photos:   Don Karolyi                                                        Reporter:  Paul Burkholder 

Next Board Meeting  

 

August 24th  -  6 PM  

GW Hotel 

 

Attitude Adjustment 

5:30 pm 

All are welcome!  AND 

it counts as a Make-up! 

AREA ONE ACT COMMITTEE 

     Don Butler reports that the drug overdose epidemic con-

tinues….29 deaths so far in our community compared to 30 

total deaths in 2016. There have been 119 injuries so far in 

2017.  Heroin cut with fentanyl is now one of the leading 

causes of death. Fentanyl is 40-50 times more potent  than 

heroin, most users don’t know what is mixed with the hero-

in. New Hampshire just joined the growing list of states 

suing the opioid pharma companies. Virginia has yet to do 

so. Three  Virginians die every day from drug overdose. 

 
NICE UPDATE 

     Don also noted that the female drug court partici-

pant whom he spoke to us about last winter is making 

great progress thanks to donations from our club.   

     She is now in the 4th stage of the drug court, has a 

job and an apartment and is an incredibly positive per-

son.  He said that our club certainly helped change her 

world.  Thank you all! 
 
APPLE HARVEST FESTIVAL BINGO 

     The Apple Harvest Festival BINGO 

games need prizes!  Prizes can include: Gift 

Baskets, Free Meals, Alcohol, Event Tick-

ets, Collectibles, Gift Cards, Gas Cards, 

Movie Passes, Sporting Items, Tools, Elec-

tronics, etc.  Take a look in your “gift” closet and see 

if you have anything that needs to be “re-gifted.  

Questions or donations can be directed to Darcus 

Breneman, dbreneman@twg-insurance.com or call 

her at 540-327-3780. 

We’re updating our ROTARY YEARBOOK…
please check your info and let Karey Starnes 

know if there are any changes.  

Tootie Rinker 
Tom Rockwood 
Roy Schwarz 
Irv Shendow 
Terry Sinclair 
Jonathan Snowden 
Steve Straight 
David Sweeney 
Ajay Virmani 
Larry Weiss 
Ed White 
Stuart Williams 
Ryan Zelaski 

Absentees: 8-10-17 
William Aiken 
Lori Bales 
Dee Dee Barbour 
Jean Barch 
Jackie Bates 
Bill Bennett 
Kerri Burkhart 
Don Butler 
Nancy Davis 
Dana Evans 
Rob Frogale 
Phil Glaize 
Jenny Grooms 

John Huddy 
Dwight Kemp 
Geraldine Kiefer 
Pat Kofalt 
John Lamanna 
John Lewis 
Paul Magness 
Neile Martin 
Bob Mithcell 
Kit Molden 
Kent Mull 
Nadine Pottinga 
Ron Price 
Ken Rice 


